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ST PHILIP’S MARSH NURSERY SCHOOL 

We would like to send the families with children moving on to school best wishes for the future.   We will miss 
you!  We look forward to seeing the children returning to us in September.   Have a good summer!  

Belongings 

Please remember to take all your child’s belongings home on their last day of term, even if they will be returning 
to school in September. This allows our school to be cleaned and reorganised over the holiday. Items commonly 
left behind include medication, sun cream, water bottles, lunch boxes, bags, spare clothes, waterproofs and 
wellies, etc. Anything left behind will be thrown away to allow for the deep clean. 

Summer safety 
 
When the sun shines it is important to take some precautions to keep your child healthy and safe.  Please make 
sure your child’s shoulders are covered (e.g. by wearing a T shirt instead of a strappy top), provide a sun hat 
(labelled with your child’s name) and apply sun cream before your child comes to school.   There are sun creams 
available that give protection all day and this would be preferable.  It is very challenging for staff to safely apply 
sun cream to every child due to the number of children attending the setting and due to the allergy needs of the 
children. Applying long-lasting sun cream at home ensures your child is safely protected and allows staff to focus 
on your child’s learning and wellbeing. Staff will of course support children to wear sun hats, wear long-sleeved 
clothing when needed, drink water and provide shady areas to play etc. 

The children spend a lot of time outside: climbing, riding bikes and scooters, playing ball games, gardening and 
running around.  Open-toed sandals, crocs and flip flops are not suitable footwear for nursery and can be 
dangerous. Please be mindful of this when choosing your child’s summer shoes. 

 

 

School meals 
 
School meals must be paid for IN ADVANCE via ParentPay.  The School cannot keep arrears and it is likely to lead 
to meals being stopped.   

Before your child finishes for the summer holidays, please ensure any outstanding balance is cleared.  If your 
child is leaving the school and there is a credit on your child’s ParentPay account, this will be refunded.   

If your child is 3 and you are in receipt of certain benefits, you may well be entitled to free school meals.  If you 
think you may be entitled, please ask at Reception. 

From 1 September 2024 the price of a school meal will increase to £2.55.  This price will be held for a period of 
12 months. 

  



Parking 

It is now not possible to park opposite the school in Grundons, even for a short time, and allowances will need to 
be made for this. 

Every school in Bristol has an issue with parking and we are no exception. We are fortunate that we have a small 
car park at the front of the premises that parents can use. This can get very congested and if you are in a hurry it 
is best to park in a nearby side street and walk. Walking, cycling and lift sharing are all ways in which to reduce 
congestion. Do not park in the car parks of other local businesses (e.g. Fox Storage). 

We encourage everyone to be tolerant and respectful at all times when using the car park. 

End of Year Celebration 
 
We are having an end of year celebration on Wednesday 17 July.  We will have a range of exciting activities for 
the children to take part in throughout the day.  See below for more details. Parents/carers are welcome to join 
us at 2.00pm for refreshments in the garden (weather permitting).   
 
Staff and governor changes 
 
We would like to send our congratulations to Amy, Erika and Ashton on passing their apprenticeships and send 
them best wishes for their future careers.   
 
At the end of this term we say a fond farewell to Amy, Erika, Ashton, Waris, Barbara, Natalie, Katie and Cher and 
thank them for their hard work and dedication in ensuring the children’s education is at the centre of all we do. 
 
Headteacher’s retirement 
 
As a result of Simon Holmes’ retirement, we are pleased to announce that Charlotte Carter will continue as Acting 
Headteacher and Clare Morton will be Acting Deputy Headteacher.  
 
Simon said “It has been a wonderful last year at the School and I will leave with so many happy memories.  I will 
miss you all and wish the very best for you and your children in the future.” 
 
INSET Days 

The School will be CLOSED on:  Monday 2 and Tuesday 3 September 

Forthcoming events 
 
End of term celebration – Wednesday 17 July 
Last day of term - Tuesday 23 July 
Summer holidays 24 July – 30 August (inclusive) 
INSET Days – 2 and 3 September (School CLOSED) 
Return to school – Wednesday 4 September 
 
Term dates can be found here: 
https://www.bristol.gov.uk/residents/schools-learning-and-early-years/school-term-and-holiday-dates  
 

https://www.bristol.gov.uk/residents/schools-learning-and-early-years/school-term-and-holiday-dates


End of year celebration 

Wednesday 17 July 2024 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 17 July we are having an end of year celebration day at St 

Philip’s. ‘Mandinka Roots’, a Senegalese drumming group will be doing 

singing, drumming and dancing with the children. The day will end with a 

short drumming/dance celebration in the garden (weather permitting). All 

children and their parents/carers are invited at 2:00pm to join in. If the 

weather is bad we will have the celebration indoors. 

 

We would be very grateful for any donations of tropical fruit or juices for the 

day. 

 

We need volunteers to help cut up fruit at 12.30pm on the day. If you are 

able to help, please let staff on Reception know. 

 

We hope you enjoy the celebration! 

  



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers,  

We are trying to re-stock our natural resources / loose parts. These resources 

can be great for using imagination, thinking creatively (as they are so open 

ended) and for counting or measuring.  

We are looking for corks/ thin sticks/ pine cones/ shells / buttons / small log 

stumps/ pebbles / conkers / curtain hoops/ cotton reels.  

If you have anything you can donate, please bring them in! Alternatively, if 

you collect anything over the summer, please bring when your child returns in 

September.  

Thank you so much,  

Staff at St Philip’s  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 



  



 

 



 
 

   



 

  



 



 

 

 

Hello Parents and Carers 
Bristol City Council would like to know whether childcare in our 

city is meeting your needs.  

Please complete this quick survey. It’s completely anonymous.  

https://forms.office.com/e/71g25VCVk5  

If you have a smart phone, open your camera and focus on the QR 

code to go straight to the survey! 

Thank you, The Early Years Team 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/71g25VCVk5

